December 14, 1967 Rabbi Harold Goldfarb Board of Rabbis of Greater Philadelphia 117 S. 17th Street, Rm. 903 Philadelphia 3, Pa. Dear Rabbi Goldfarb: Many thanks to you for your most gracious note. I admired and cherished your late father, of blessed memory, and am pleased that you and your sister and all the family were able to detect this genuine feeling in my remarks. I hope and pray that I shall be able to be of service to the family on many happy occasions in the future. Please convey my warmest good wishes to all members of the family, and my thanks both for the sentiments and enclosure. Cordially yours, RABBI NORMAN LAMM RNL/fz